           JANUARY 9, 2018
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

January 9, 2018 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Andrew Kitzen, Vice Chairman Andre Sorrentino, Commissioners Thomas Brown, Thomas Collins and Edmund M. Erickson.  Also present were Treasurer Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., District Secretary Karla Wright, Deputy Treasurer Joyce Logan, District Manager Bruce Smith and Account Clerk Marie Caputo.
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 6:50 pm.   

Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Minutes from the December Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Minutes from the December Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 
District Invoices

· The invoices for the months of December and January were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Year End invoices for 2017 were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Capital Reserve Firemanic Invoices
· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the following Capital Reserve Firemanic invoices.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Firemanic Supply in the amount of $11,897.52
· South Shore Fire & Safety in the amount of $2,571
Financial Report 
· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Unreserved Funds & Funds Transfer Resolution to meet the District’s fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2018-12)
· Treasurer, Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the January 9, 2018 Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried.   
Correspondence

· Letter from Zoning Board of Appeals of Hearing on Thursday, February 1st at 6 pm for location at 243 New York Avenue, Huntington Beer Works.

· Letter from Chase Bank stating that all Commissioners, Bruce & Fred will be receiving new credit cards with new numbers and updated expiration dates.

· Letter from Stifel, Nicolaus & Company updating client information for 2018.

· Email from Steve Mosca, reporting on the LOSAP plan that it is up by 14.5% for 2017.

· Thank you note from Betty Erickson.

District Manager Requests

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,200 for building supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $1,200 for building supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $2,500 for firemanic supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $2,500 for firemanic supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the purchase of a reconditioned eagle baron II refill system and CAT cylinder accountability system at a cost of $32,400 from Coastal Fire Systems.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the purchase of a reconditioned eagle baron II refill system and CAT cylinder accountability system at a cost of $32,400 from Coastal Fire Systems.  Motion unanimously carried. 
District Manager Report 
Personnel:  
Vacations:  No Report.  
Training and Certifications:  No Report.
Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  No Report.
Employees:  No Report. 
Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  New – Outfitting with equipment.   
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – No Report.  
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-15:  (Water Rescue and Rehab Unit) – I would like the Department to reconsider its purpose.  
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars (21, 22, 23, 24 & 90):  No Report. 
· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – Engines are winterized and serviced along with the lower units.  
Miscellaneous Apparatus & Equipment: 
· Outside Shop Work:  December billing complete.
Halesite:  

$1,534.61
Centerport:  

$1,992.21
Cold Spring Harbor:  
$    871.23
Totals:  
            $4,398.05    Year End Total $61,669.27 ($37,759.00)
Building & Grounds:

· General Conditions:
· Fence between us and 140 Wall Street – I will be discussing our options with the neighbor this month.
· Soffit repair above Bay 2 – 4 doors – open.

· Annex – seal around shop garage door – open.
· Lounge – Kitchen floor, ceiling. 
· Basement – Cleaning and reorganizing store room #2. 
· Secretaries/Treasurer Room – No Report.

· Card Access and Cameras – No Report.
· Windows – No Report. 
· Signage – Front of Building.

· Lighting Upgrade: On hold for now.
· Roof Repairs:  No Report.
· Building Renovation: 
· Palace Electric.
· Complete punch list.

· Balance due.

· Punch List has been completed with the exception of the cooling fins on the generator.  That may be an issue with Cummins.
· Card Access System – will follow after completion of Palace Electric work.
· Annex:
· Garage Doors – I’m getting estimates to install weather stripping on the doors.
· Weathered Related Incidents:  Snow on 12/14, 12/15, 12/30 and 1/4. 
· Plumbing Leak:  
· I have to open ceiling in ladies room to access leak in ceiling.
Old Business:

· Fuel Storage:  
Fuel Monitoring System:  
· In service. 
· Tank Top Upgrade:  
· Replaced concrete and install new covers $25,237.98
· Apply corrosion inhibitor to tank lines $4,349.00

· NYSDEC Compliance Regulations:  No Report.
· SCBOH – No Report.  
· Grants:  
· Fuel Management System – $50,000 received.
· Elevator – $50,000 received.
· Federal AFG Grant – Working on grant now for the SCBA.  The grant period ends on February 2nd.
· Federal SAFER Grant – No Report.
· ISO - Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  
· Meetings have been held and are going to be held between residents of Lloyd Neck, the Huntington Fire District and various State and Local officials regarding a sub-station in Lloyd Neck.  We expect that there will be more news in the coming months.
· Communications:

· Radios – No Report.

· Dispatch Room – No Report.

· Computer System – No Report.

· LOSAP:
· Finger Readers – No Report.
·  Gear Washer Extractor (Commercial Washing Machine):  No Report. 

New Business:

· Plan Reviews:  
· FD approval needed: None
· Zoning board meeting:  243 New York Avenue
· Shop
· Reorganizing – In Progress. 

· Mezzanines – No Report.
· Lifts – Mechanics and I received our certificates.    
· SCBA:
· New Upgrades – (46) non-compliant but upgradeable will cost about $1,000 less than a new pack.

· I propose that we look to purchase (42) new packs in 2018 which will be 100% compliant with the new standards ($230,000).
· Communications:
· Radios – No Report.

· Point to Point – (Boxer Court and HQ) – 2018 Budget.

· Annex:
· Lights – Currently working on a solution to the lighting issue in the west bay.  The circuit for the overhead lights is over loaded as it stands and we have 3 options to remedy the problem.  
· Main Building:
· The masonry on the building has to be sealed.  I am researching products and contractors so that we can address this in the spring. 
· Verizon Wireless:  No report.
· Emergency Management Training:  I will be attending training on January 25th in Brentwood.

Requests:

· Surplus Items: None.
· Permissive Referendum Resolutions:  None.
· Notice to Bidders:  Advertise in the Long Islander for the following annual maintenance contracts for 2018 & 2019.  HVAC, Fuel Systems Maintenance, Tree Care, Lawn Care, Lawn Sprinklers, Plumbing Services & Electrical Services. 
· Change Orders:  None.
· Monthly Construction requisitions:  None.
· Bills:  None.
At this time Chief Conroy, 1st Asst. Chief Keane, 2nd Deputy Chief Dodge and 3rd Deputy Chief Schwier joined the meeting.     
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $86.11 to 33’s MasterCard for the purchase of refreshments at snow standby on January 4th from Stop N Shop.    After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $86.11 for refreshments at Stop N Shop.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $30.64 to 33’s MasterCard for the purchase of backroom supplies from Stop N Shop.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $30.64 for backroom supplies at Stop N Shop.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $930 to Porto Fino for refreshments at annual elections.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $930 to Porto Fino.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $170.20 to Porto Fino for refreshments at department training on January 7th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $170.20 to Porto Fino.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of a $500 deposit to Barratini Productions for DJ services at the installation dinner to be held on May 12th.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of a $500 deposit to Barratini Productions.  Motion unanimously carried.   
· Request the Board approve the use of a department vehicle for member Nick Ambrosio to attend the Nassau County Fire Districts Safety Officers meeting at Uniondale Fire Department on Wed., January 24th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the use of a department vehicle to Nick Ambrosio.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve for the department to hold the Annual Fund Drive for 2018.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approve for the department to hold its annual fund drive for 2018.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve to hold the St. Patrick’s Day 50/50 raffle.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved for the department to hold the St. Patrick’s Day 50/50 raffle.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $175 to the NYS Association of Fire Chiefs for 2018 annual dues.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $175 for annual dues.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $700 to the TOH Chiefs Council for 2016 & 2017 annual dues.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approve the expenditure of $700 for annual dues.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $200 to the Suffolk Chiefs Council for 2018 annual dues.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the expenditure of $200 for annual dues.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of a dry erase board and cabinet for Chiefs office at a cost not to exceed $900.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the purchase of a dry erase board and cabinet at a cost not to exceed $900.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of vehicles and attendance at the following

parades and events:  St. Patrick’s Day parade, Memorial Day parade, Huntington Manor parade, East Northport parade, Greenlawn parade, Eaton’s Neck parade, Holiday parade, Clambake and Family Day Picnic.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the use of vehicles and attendance for all parades and events listed above. This motion may be amended during the year to add or delete for cause.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the membership of Connor Goldstein into the Engine Company effective January 9, 2018. After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the membership of Connor Goldstein.  Membership approved pending results of physical.   Motion unanimously carried.  
Chiefs Report

Chief Conroy reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:
· Gabe Mahr, Military Leave, effective 11/26/13.  
· Matthew Kennaugh, Leave of Absence, effective 11/13/17.

· New Member, Connor Goldstein, Engine Co., effective 1/9/18

· Resigned, Fred Visser III, effective 12/18/17 

· Letter from the Hose Company advising the Board of the resignation of Fred Visser, Jr., effective December 18, 2017.  Reason for resignation was relocation.
· Letters submitted for members that are low on points for 4th quarter, ending December 31, 2017.  All letters will be filed in District personnel files. 
1st Assistant Chief Keane reported on the following:  
· Submitted the following completed certificates for Brian Keane.  NIMS 100, 200, 700, 800, 120, 706 and 029.  All certificates will be filed in District personnel file. 
2nd Deputy Chief Dodge reported on the following:  
· Department Training date:  Ice Rescue on January 7th & 21st.
· Hazmat Refresher:  February 4th.

· February will have Bailout Requalification’s – no date scheduled.

· Yaphank training dates:  April 12th Advanced Vehicle Extrication, May 10th Taxpayer, June 28th Class A, July 24th Class A, August 2nd Low rise Commercial Fires, September 6th Liquefied Petroleum Gas & November 1st Taxpayer.

· Brian Keane, Chris Amendolare and Mike Friel will be taking the Firefighter II class @ the Fire Academy starting on March 8th.   

3rd Deputy Chief Schwier reported on the following:

· No items to report. 
 New Business
· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved a Resolution to accept a Member Residing within District/Area Protected (Town Law 176-B).  New member Connor Goldstein was approved into the Engine Co. effective January 9, 2018.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2018-13)
· January Workshop Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, January 23, 2018 at 7 pm.
· Mileage reimbursement effective January 1, 2018 is 54.5 cents per mile as posted by the IRS website. 

· Comm. Erickson was sworn in by the Town Clerk on Thursday, December 28, 2017 for his term beginning January 1, 2018 through December 31, 2022.  Oath filed in District office. 

· Received the year end results for service awards for LOSAP points for all companies.  The lists were posted on the truck room floor on January 2nd and announced by the Chief that they were posted at the department meeting. 

· Rules and Regulations of the Use of the Chief’s Vehicles.  Handed out to all Chiefs for 2018.  All Chiefs signed that they received a copy of the Rules and Regulations of the Use of the Chiefs Vehicles procedure.
· Request the Board approve the contract for Dr. Geffken as our Medical Advisor/Director for 2018.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved Dr. Geffken as our Medical Advisor/Director for 2018.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the contract for Dr. Savasta as our District Physician for 2018.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved Dr. Savasta as our District Physician.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Audience Overview for the Website:  273 User viewed 1,037 pages of the website in December. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $85 to the Association of Fire Districts of the State of New York for Commissioner training for newly re-elected Commissioner Edmund M. Erickson.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $85 for Commissioner training.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Notice to Bidders to advertise in the Long Islander for the following maintenance contracts for 2018 & 2019.  HVAC Services, Fuel Systems Maintenance, Tree Care, Lawn Care, Lawn Sprinklers Services, Plumbing Services and Electrical Services.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved to advertise for the following maintenance contracts for 2018 & 2019.   HVAC Services, Fuel Systems Maintenance, Tree Care, Lawn Care, Lawn Sprinklers Services, Plumbing Services and Electrical Services.  Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $194,400 to Nationwide for the 2018 LOSAP contribution.  The amount of $162,200 will be deposited into the current and projected benefits and $32,200 will be deposited into the death benefit account.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $194,400 to Nationwide for 2018 LOSAP contribution.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Audit Engagement letter from Robert Johnson for Audit of fiscal year end December 31, 2017.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Audit Engagement letter.  Signed and returned to Robert Johnson.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Old Business:

· Request the Board approve the update to the website to add the monthly board and workshop meeting minutes at a cost not to exceed $450 from PMG Marketing Group.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the update to the website at a cost not to exceed $450.  Motion unanimously carried. 

There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Brown and seconded by Comm. Collins the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Fire District Secretary 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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